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PRAYING FOR MINISTRY TO THE MILITARY OCTOBER 2025

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 29
Danny and Kathryn Perez
U.S. Eastern Field Leaders, NC
Pray for our dear friend, JW, who 
has been diagnosed with a rare 
autoimmune disorder. Ask the Lord 
to lead this family forward and 
provide direction for the timing of 
the end of their Army career and 
into the next season.

Tim and Bobbi Bettger
Fort Benning, GA
We are currently on Home 
Assignment following a difficult 
three-month medical leave. Tim 
is getting stronger daily; however, 
Bobbi’s recovery is not progressing 
as well as expected. She is still 
having severe pain, which is causing 
other problems, including recurring 
bouts of vertigo. Please pray for the 
pain and vertigo to subside, and 
that we will lean on the Lord during 
this time.

Joe and Jill Vincent
Spangdahlem Air Base, 
Germany
Pray for our leaders at The Hangar 
who are serving and loving well. 
Pray they will continue to reach out 
to new people and welcome them 
into the community. 

WEEK OF OCTOBER 6
Trevor and Jennifer Claypool
Victory Ranch, SC
We are finally meeting as a 
Hospitality House on Thursday 
nights at Victory Ranch. We are 
currently going through the book 
of Romans and have already had 
some very pivotal moments in our 
ministry nights. It is such a huge 
blessing. Please pray with us for the 
exact people that the Lord desires to 
be here and that they will feel His 
overwhelming peace in this place.

Danny and Kathryn Perez
U.S. Eastern Field Leaders, NC
Pray for Cadence staff, Jeremy 
and Shawna Quattlebaum, as they 
relaunch ministry at Fort Bragg on 
October 10. Pray for the ministry to 
be Spirit-led and for God to bring 
those He wants to the house. 

Katie Lambert
Headquarters, CO
The Mobilization team will be 
traveling to many colleges this fall. 
Please pray that we will connect 
with the professors, faculty, and 
students God wants us to meet. 
Pray for us to stay healthy while 
traveling and that we will have 
many opportunities to effectively 
and boldly share about Cadence and 
the work God is doing in military 
communities worldwide.

WEEK OF OCTOBER 13
Gene and Anne Poppino
Pastoral Care Team, WA
After 19 years as Director of 
Pastoral Care, I am pleased and 
thankful to pass the Pastoral Care 
leadership baton to Mike Paterson. 
This transition has been planned 
for a long time and was completed 
when Mike assumed the position of 
director at our Leadership Summit 
in Colorado. I (Gene) will continue 
to serve on the Pastoral Care Team, 
providing counseling, mentoring, 
and support, and Mike will take over 
the leadership responsibilities. Mike 
is an outstanding leader and will 
provide excellent vision and direction 
in caring for our Cadence staff. Pray 
for Mike as his job expands and he 
takes on additional ministry.

Lou and Cathy Rozmairek
Headquarters, CO
Please pray for Cadence staff 
Daniel and Charlotte Busenbark, 
and Anthony and Jessica Amor. 
They are working diligently to raise 
the support needed to launch two 
new ministries in Colorado Springs 
at Fort Carson and Peterson Space 
Force Base. Pray that the Lord 
will provide abundantly and bring 
together a strong financial team to 
stand with them in their individual 
ministries.

mailto:Lifeline%40Cadence.org?subject=
http://Cadence.org


800.396.6680  •  PO Box 1268, Englewood, CO 80150  •  Lifeline@Cadence.org  •  Cadence.org

WEEK OF OCTOBER 20
Paul and Sandra Bradley
Europe Field Leaders, ID
We will celebrate 50 years of ministry at Victory Villa 
Hospitality House in Rota, Spain, on October 23–25. 
Many people, including former Villa alumni and 
House Directors, are coming from all over the world to 
celebrate and reflect on God’s faithfulness and goodness 
through the ministry of Cadence. Pray it will be a sweet 
time of fellowship and that God will be glorified. 

Danny and Kathryn Perez
U.S. Eastern Field Leaders, NC
Pray for Cadence House Directors Scott and Rebecca 
Crawford (at NAS Jacksonville in Florida) as they gather 
with potential donors on October 22. Pray that the 
Spirit will prompt the hearts of those gathered to help 
meet the Crawford’s financial needs and that God will 
provide for them abundantly. 

WEEK OF OCTOBER 27
Wes and Elaine Auldridge
Whiteman Air Force Base, MO
Be in prayer as we launch a new ministry this fall called 
Whiteman Cadence Community. Our focus will be on 
single and first-term airmen. We will conduct ministry 
on base and in partnership with local churches.

Nate and Louise Johnson
West Pac Field Leaders, CO
Please pray for our oldest daughter as she adjusts to 
school in Sweden. Pray for her to grow and flourish as 
she prepares for her next steps in Cadence ministry.

Danny and Kathryn Perez
U.S. Eastern Field Leaders, NC
Pray that R will grow in her assurance of salvation 
now that she is confident she is His daughter! Pray our 
Gunnery SGT son, M, will build his life on God’s love 
for him and walk in his identity in Christ. Pray for SFC 
E to keep her eyes on Christ and walk by faith. Pray God 
gives her wisdom for the next steps in her marriage, and 
pray for protection for their children's hearts and minds. 

Joe and Jill Vincent
Spangdahlem Air Base, Germany
Praise God for a wonderful weekend retreat in Austria with other Cadence ministries in Europe. We enjoyed the beautiful 
location and time in the Word. We are thankful for the lives that were changed because of this time and for the group of 
20 people from a church in the U.S. who came to serve.

Praise
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